
 

CIRCULAR NO. 20 

14 June 2019 

Dear Parent(s) / Guardian(s) 

ñONEôS DESTINATION IS NEVER A PLACE, 

BUT A NEW WAY OF SEEING THINGS.ò 

by Henry Miller 

 

Our Italy Cultural Touring Group left on Wednesday. 
  



1)  FROM THE HEADMASTERôS DESK 

Term 2 has come and gone and once again we can look back at a successful term.  School started 
early in April and we welcomed back from Denmark - Ms Piek, Mrs Wentworth and the rest of the 
Stenhus exchange group.  We held an impressive Music Evening where many of our talented 
musicians and singers entertained us with spectacular performances.  This was followed up with the 
Mr & Ms FHS which again proved to be a highlight of the year.  Special mention must also be made 
of our mixed choir who performed at the Tygerberg Eisteddfod and the ATKV Eisteddfod.  They were 
simply outstanding.  The One Act plays this year showed great improvement. 

We had a number of academic outings which included trips to Kirstenbosch, the Techno Science 
Quiz, the UCT Maths Competition and a visit to the coast with the Geographers, to name a few.  It 
was also a term which ended with the June Examinations. 

I want to remind parents and learners that reports will be handed out at the end of the first week of 
Term 3.  Our Matrics are moving into the business end of their year with the September Exams 
starting in the sixth week of the new term.  There is not a lot of time left for them and it is imperative 
that they attend all their classes and focus fully on their academics. 

Other than our normal fixtures and leagues we play in, we had derby fixtures against Somerset 
College and Fairbairn College.  Our teams were impressive and I was extremely proud of their 
behaviour on and off the field of play and their levels of skill over these two weekends.  A number of 
our players made Provincial teams - you would have seen it in the press and on the various electronic 
platforms.  We had over 30 Hockey players, 2 Netball players, 1 Squash player, 1 x WP Ice Hockey 
and 1 Rugby player who made WP or WC teams to single out a few.  The school is very proud of 
them and all those who have excelled this term.  We also attended some of the Sportsô Days hosted 
by other schools.  This gave us an opportunity to play a number of teams over a short period of time.  
It does not end there!  I want to firstly wish the Drummies who are going to the Nationals in East 
London, and our Rugby, Netball and Table Tennis teams who have travelled to Port Elizabeth, and 
to those who are representing their province over the June/July Holidays all the best. 

We had an RCL and a Grade 10 Leadership camp this term where they bonded with other kids and 
learnt more about themselves.  The Cultural Tour to Italy left earlier this week and our best wishes 
accompany them. 

We want to welcome the new additions to the du Plessis and de Wet families and wish them all the 
best for the future.  Mrs Alicia van Zyl will be emigrating to Australia next term and I want to thank 
her for all she has done for Fairmont.  Mr Kobus de Wet is getting married and we want to wish him 
and his wife well. 

The refurbishment of the foyer is almost complete and if all goes well and the furniture arrives on 
time, we will start using it at the start of Term 3.  Please make an effort to come and see what it looks 
like.  Thank you to the SGB and in particular our Chairman, Mr Marais, the Chair of the Estatesô 
Committee, Mr Veller, and Mrs Giles, the Treasurer of the SGB for making it all possible.  It was part 
of our vision and I am very pleased that it could be done so soon in my tenure here at Fairmont.  We 
have more plans for the building, with a heavy emphasis on the academics next. 

Thank you to all the staff of Fairmont for your hard work and dedication to our school and to the 
parents for their support and involvement.  Ours learners have contributed greatly to the success of 
this term and for that I want to thank you too. 

Lastly, I want to wish you a relaxing and well deserved rest over the holidays.  Travel safely if you 
are going to be on the road. 

  



Rugby & Netball : Westering Tour 

   

   

   

   
  



   

   

   

   

FAIRMONT / THE SETTLERS CONTACT 

The first week of next term will be a busy one for us as we prepare to meet The Settlers (away) for 
the contact period of 2019.  There will be interaction during the week in various sport and cultural 
events. 

Parents are kindly asked to note that there is a compulsory attendance for all our pupils, in uniform, 
at The Settlers High School on the morning of the first Saturday of next term, 13 July 2019, from 
10h00 ï 12h45. 

This is an enjoyable and exciting interaction period for our schools and we look forward to meeting 
The Settlers next term.  



2)  FROM THE FOOTBALL PITCHé 

The first season of football at Fairmont High started off on a 
positive note.  With our motto: ñAlone we can do little.  
Together we can do muchò, we managed to successfully 
accomplish many of our goals for 2019. 

Firstly, we established our very first soccer executive 
committee who met to discuss various ways in which we 
could build up football at Fairmont.  From this a student 
leadership initiative was promoted which focused on giving 
captains more responsibility both on and off the field.  This 
initiative has led to an increase in learner attendance. 

Another initiative was to improve the quality of our football 
fields and equipment.  Two new dugouts were placed on the 
bottom field, field signage was erected to prevent the football 
balls from being kicked onto Durban Road, and a new 
pathway has been paved from the past pupils square all the 
way down to the bottom field for easier access.  We 
understand that a lot still needs to be done in order for us to 
achieve the growth in Fairmont football that we aspire to, but 
we are very excited about the progress that we have made. 

On the field our football ladies and gentlemen have shown dedication to their sport and pride for their 
school.  Not only have they achieved impeccable results, but they have always behaved in a 
disciplined manner on the field and have always been respectful towards the opposition. 

Top goal scorers to date: 

Boys Girls 

1st Linamandla Mahlati (4) 1st Team Casey Davids (8) 

2nd Julian DeVille (2) U15A Jade Regnat (14) 

U16A Jordan Blanchard (1) Anita Parris (12) 

Jarryd Hindle (1) 

Keenan Loesch (1) 

Yacob Gutta (1) 

Seth dos Reis (1) 

U16B Germano Santas (3) 

Nicholas Niemandt (3) 

U16C Sergio Rooi (1) 

Jessie Links (1) 

Gareth Crooks (1) 

U14A Zeeshaan Nalha (4) 

U14B Tauhier Mintin (9) 

Congratulations to all our top goal scorers! 

  


